KIRKBARROW RESIDENTS’ ASSOCIATION

Minutes of the Committee Meeting held 18 July 2018

in The Neighbourhood Centre, Ghyllside School, Kendal


§   


PRESENT:	Diane Horner (in the Chair), 	


		P. Whiting, P. Horner, R. Tideswell, A. Blair and S. Hosking.





IN ATTENDANCE:	G. Cook, A. Wood, R. Sutton, M. & D. Miles and M. Severn (part). 





WELCOME & APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE


The Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting and reported apologies for absence in respect of A. West, K. Stephens, F. Harrison, A. Finch and H. Davies. 





MINUTES OF LAST MEETING


The minutes of the Committee Meeting held 20 June 2018 were agreed as a correct record.


 


MATTERS ARISING


(i)  The Adventure Summer Fun Event (Item 6 refers)


Diane reported that the above had been well attended and another success. 





	(ii)  Litter Bins (Item 8(i)refers)


The 2 litter bins at The Adventure and Brockbeck Games Area, which had been removed due to rotten bases, had been replaced, presumably by SLDC. Diane hoped that we wouldn’t be invoiced for these although it remained a possibility. 





UPDATES & REPORTS


Chair	


Copies of the Summer newsletter that had been distributed throughout the estate were tabled. 





Treasurer


Rose reported that since the last meeting, we had paid out 5 cheques to: Diane for activities refreshments and a padlock - £17.04; and Fun Event expenditure of: Magic Ally Magic show - £90.00; R Leisure Hire bouncy castle etc. - £260.00; Catz Face Art face painting - £80.00; and £80.57 to Diane for refreshments etc. 





Takings from the BBQ were £91.02, whereas last year’s were £87.02. There was also a £15.00 Donation from a neighbour on Vicarage Drive.





Total expenses for the Fun Event were £510.57, less £250 paid in from SLH, £91.02 from the BBQ and a Donation of £15, leaves £154.55 shortfall to be met from funds.





£1099.19 remained in general funds with all other balances in the accounts allocated to the projects for which they were awarded.





Community Police


PCSO Katie Stephens had forwarded the following report of incidents since the last meeting.


21/06/18		-	Criminal damage to property


23/06/18		-	Criminal damage to a car. 


Diane repeated the Police advice to remain safe: Locking premises, cars, garages, and not leaving equipment out.





Kendal Lads & Girls Club			) 	No report 


CCC Community Engagement	)	received.





South Lakes Housing 


Aimee stated that there was nothing really to report on, but there were still people wanting help with gardens. It was pointed out that SLH tenants could apply for funding to help with this.





Ghyllside School - Nothing further to report.





Councillors


Geoff had nothing further to report than would be discussed in other items but informed that Cherrie, the Community Engagement Officer, would be retiring soon. 





PROPOSED CHANGES TO CONSTITUTION


Following the last meeting’s agreement in principle to reduce the number of meetings from 9 to 6 per year, Diane had circulated the revised Constitution reflecting the proposals, which was agreed by the meeting to be recommended for adoption by the AGM. 





ROAD SAFETY: GHYLLSIDE SCHOOL ENTRANCE, GREENGATE LANE - CONSULTATION


There were plans available for all to see regarding the Highways Team’s proposed changes. Diane had already discussed the changes with the individual residents involved by going door-to-door and she reported back on her findings.


No 60 did not want double yellow lines outside of their house.


No 58 was more than happy to have double yellows outside of their house.


Numbers 54 and 56 wanted ‘residents’ parking’ outside of their houses otherwise there would be a free for all as this was the only area not marked as such or with yellow lines. This was agreed by all present. 


No 46 questioned how far around the corner the double yellow lines would come.  


The ’bus stop being marked on the road was supported.  


Carl at the shop was concerned at the proposed double yellow lines outside of his shop as he needed un/loading space for delivery vehicles. 





The plan was discussed by the meeting. The shop needing its deliveries had to be weighed up against the safety of the children crossing the road but perhaps the lines there could be changed to single yellow with exception signage for delivery vehicles. The meeting agreed the proposal that a section on Well Ings should become one way. Diane said that ideally, all road markings should be redone at the same time as the new ones were being put in. It was then floated as to how any of the new restrictions could be enforced. Diane suggested that it should be a multi-agency approach, whereby the PCSO’s, the traffic enforcement officers, members of the committee, and school staff could all work to change people’s habits. It was pointed out that it is a minority of car drivers who are likely to be resistant. Further points were raised: that the zig-zag lines may be just advisory, not mandatory and perhaps we need an extra sign on the school fence such as Stramongate School has to warn people. Anne pointed out the possible effects of the proposed removal of the zig-zag lines at the bottom of Nursery Lane and it was agreed to point this out in our response. The size of the  blue drop off zone was also queried as to whether it was large enough. 





Geoff informed that all these points should be recorded on the response forms provided and returned to the Highways Team. 





Possible further drop off provision within the school grounds was also discussed but the meeting acknowledged that there would be no funds available to provide for this. 





The school’s response to the consultation was then read out, which was in favour of the proposals.





Other points discussed included: The proposed crossing point will not be manned, partly again because of cost implications; and that parents may need to park further away once the proposals are implemented.





Two further Highways consultations had also been received in respect of:


Brockbeck area 


The meeting was happy with the plans apart from the proposal to introduce ‘resident’s parking’ at the pedestrian entrance gate to the Brockbeck Games Area, which would create a safety issue and therefore an alternative was suggested.





Bus stop at top of Glebe Road: This just needs marking out as such so was agreed.


 


Anne then asked what would happen next to the above plans. Geoff said that he and the Highways Team would review the consultation responses and produce revised proposals, which would then go out to a further, wider consultation. Then another meeting would be held to agree final details before implementation by next Spring.





SUMMER SCHOOL HOLIDAY ACTIVITIES 2018


These will be held in Kendal Parish Hall from 2pm to 4pm every Wednesday: 3 dance and 3 sport sessions, which will alternate. Rose had agreed to cover these for Diane when she’s away. However, cover would be needed for some Monday evening sports sessions on Brockbeck MUGA between 6 and 7pm. Phil volunteered to do 2 of them and Martin would be asked. There was also an offer of help from Richard, if needed.





PROGRESS REPORTS - ONGOING ISSUES & PRIORITIES


  	Youth Facilities & Activities:		(a) The Adventure


Diane reported that the new key-coded padlock had gone missing, so she had asked the SLDC Playground Engineer to make enquiries of Continental as to its whereabouts. Some replacement Allen screws were needed for the Crest Urban, which Peter would fit.





															(b) Brockbeck Games Area - Nothing to report. 








  	Kendal in Bloom Community Planting Project


3 or 4 replacement saplings would be planted next Spring. Phil pointed out that some of the new trees were struggling in the drought and so was asked to water them.





  	Litter Pick


The last litter pick, which was successful, highlighted a need for more tools. Diane asked whether we could purchase 10 new ‘litter pickers’ for £39.48, which the meeting agreed. 


The dates of the next 2 litter picks were noted as 29 September and 10 November. 





  	Traffic Lights - Junction of Glebe Road & Milnthorpe Road


Diane asked Geoff whether the County Council had accessed the Infrastructure Levy Fund to meet the cost of the above and he suggested that we send in a letter to ask the Highways Team to be mindful of this, particularly at the point that planning permission is again sought for either the Lower Underbarrow Road or Stainbank Green housing developments.  Geoff also repeated the problems with implementing the scheme and restated that it may not be easy as some neighbouring residents may be opposed.





  ’Bus Stop: Top of Echo Barn Hill + Seat/Shelter


It was asked whether Kendal Town Council (KTC) had formulated a policy regarding the maintenance of bus shelters as yet. Geoff said that it had been agreed that where it could be proved that the shelter was well used, then KTC may be willing to maintain them. He also pointed out that the ’bus shelter’s purchase and installation still needed to be funded separately, which could be costly.





It was therefore agreed to organize a petition from users of the ‘bus stop in support of a shelter and submit this as evidence to KTC.





Actioned - Awaiting completion and/or Monitoring Required


  Footpath:  Kirkbarrow-Milnthorpe Road via Cock & Dolphin


Designation of the above footpath as a Public Right of Way would be discussed by CCC’s SL Local Committee on 23 August 2018 and hopefully approved. 





  	Road surfaces - potholes


Report to CCC Highways Hotline:  0300 303 2992; e-mail: � HYPERLINK "mailto:contact@cumbriahighways.co.uk" �contact@cumbriahighways.co.uk�; or use website:  www.cumbriacc.gov.uk  





Dog Fouling, Fly-Tipping, Litter - Report to SLDC: 01539 733333 or PCSOs.





NEW ISSUES - None.





DATE OF NEXT MEETING:		Annual General - 26 September 2018.





ANY OTHER BUSINESS - None.





The meeting closed at 8.45pm
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